
From:
To: clerk@hamilton.ca; Stevenson, Kirsten
Subject: Fw: Police System
Date: Thursday, June 4, 2020 2:14:03 PM

Please read my message. I am looking for a way to help with change. 

Thank you,
Laura Biondo

From: Szachlewicz, Paul <Paul.Szachlewicz@hamilton.ca> on behalf of Office of the Mayor
<mayor@hamilton.ca>
Sent: June 4, 2020 12:30 PM
To: laura biondo 
Subject: RE: Police System

Good Afternoon,

Thank you for contacting the Office of the Mayor.

I have shared your correspondence with the Mayor and their Advisors for
review.

I also recommend forwarding your correspondence to the Office of the City
Clerk who will be able to add your correspondence to an upcoming
Council/Committee Agenda. This will ensure that all Members of Council will
see your correspondence. To submit correspondence to the City Clerk, please
see the following link: https://www.hamilton.ca/council-committee/council-
committee-meetings/request-speak-committee-council

Additionally, I suggest submitting your correspondence to the Administrator for
the Police Services Board. This will ensure that your correspondence is seen by
the Police Services Board and its Members for consideration. To submit
correspondence to the Administrator for the Police Services Board, please see
the following link: https://hamiltonpolice.on.ca/about/police-services-board

Regards,



Paul Szachlewicz
Administrator
Office of Mayor Fred Eisenberger
City of Hamilton
 

71 Main Street West, 2nd Floor
Hamilton, ON L8P 4Y5
905-546-2489

Hamilton Public Health Services’ COVID-19 hotline: 905-974-9848
 
Email: phscovid19@hamilton.ca
 
For the latest information: www.hamilton.ca/coronavirus
 
 
 

From: laura biondo  
Sent: June 3, 2020 7:33 PM
To: Office of the Mayor <mayor@hamilton.ca>; Farr, Jason <Jason.Farr@hamilton.ca>
Subject: Fw: Police System
 
 

From: laura biondo
Sent: June 3, 2020 7:22 PM
To: Matthew.Green@parl.gc.ca <Matthew.Green@parl.gc.ca>
Subject: Police System
 
Hello there,
 
I am sure you are just as shocked as I am about the events happening with people of colour.
We need to put an end to systemic racism and police brutality. The police system is built upon
white supremacy, power and control. We need radical change. Please take a moment to think
about the position you are in to help make permanent changes to the law system in Canada.
We should be demanding change. We need to get police more education, training, mental
health evaluations, moral evaluations, physical evaluations, time off between tragic events on
duty to their next shift, held more accountable for their actions and overall revamp the police
system. Police are covering for each other and literally get away with murder because "they
followed protocols". They are following protocols based off a racist built system. It is and
always will be inherently unfair to anyone who is not white. Police will always be protected



even if in the moral wrong. The way police treat people of colour, LGBT+, trans, poor, drug
addicts, prostitutes, and now people in general is disgusting. Power tripping, righteous, and
half the time don't even know most laws. How can we change this?
 
By demanding a defunding of the police. OR funding the proper things instead of weapons and
tactic gear, like education.
We need an infrastructure based on human rights, equality, mental health and helping
people. 
We do not need fear, intimidation and power tripping.
We need to start holding them accountable. Police need body cameras.
We need to start helping them become calmer instead of getting military like offense training.
Mental health training. De-escalation tactics.
Ways and options to handle a situation before pulling a gun or placing their hand on gun. 
Rubber bullets should be used only for an active shooter or person with a visible weapon.
We should not be intimidated by them. They should not be able to bully us into being arrested
for our opinions. 
There should be a clearer understanding of what constitutes a police officer's right to put their
hands on you and also take you into custody.
The use of tear gas and gassing people in general should be banned. People have asthma and
can die. It is very unnecessary and violent.
The use of police force should be minimized. Placing your hands on someone should only
happen if they are under arrest. 
Random searches should be banned. Random searches based on random calls should be
banned. No knock raids should be banned. 
Police should be receiving more training on how to handle situations calmly instead of
violently and by intimidating. 
They should go through ongoing evaluations and different classes like anger management and
therapists. Teachers do this. Professional development, and we are held to it by an association
and our bosses.
Pepper spray should only be used if someone is a threat coming towards them. Again, some
people have asthma and can die.
We have so many people like ME in the system for police unprofessionalism or lack of
education. It backs up the system and makes jails full and clerks stressed.
Racial profiling is real. If they had more moral evaluations done and education on how to treat
people, police wouldn't be so biased.
We should have police that run off similar good positive morals. They should be receiving this
education in school and on the force. That way, officers go into the force with behaviour
management skills, people skills, metal health skills, de-escalation tactics, ways to help instead
of arrest, etc. We need police for the people. ALL PEOPLE.
These are only a few of many things/laws that should change. We need to change the system
completely. 




